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October 7, 2016 
 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Patrick Donlon 
Ohio Power Siting Board Docketing Division 
180 East Broad Street, 11th Floor 
Columbus, OH 43215-3716 
 
Re:  Duke Energy Ohio C314V Central Corridor Pipeline Extension Project  

Case No. 16-253-GA-BTX 
 
Dear Mr. Donlon: 
 
Yesterday, you indicated that Duke Energy Ohio, Inc., (Duke Energy Ohio or Company) is to 
have another informational meeting given the substantial changes to the proposed pipeline 
project described in the Application of this matter filed on September 13, 2016. These changes 
include a significant reduction in both the diameter of the pipeline and the pressure at which it is 
expected to operate. Please allow me to confirm that Duke Energy Ohio is initiating efforts to 
conduct this meeting as soon as practicable, subject to the notice requirements of O.A.C. 4906-4-
03(B). The Company looks forward to talking with those communities along the two routes 
identified in the Application about how this project will enable it to continue to safely and 
reliably serve its natural gas customers today and for decades to come. In the interim, the 
Company will continue with technical aspects of the project related to field work. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Jeanne W. Kingery 
Jeanne W. Kingery 
Associate General Counsel 
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